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FP 2024-46, Plc 1002.04 & Plc 1002.41 Renewal Fees for Architect Certificates of Authority 

and Professional Engineer Certificates of Authority 

Summary of Comments on Initial Proposal with OPLC Responses 

April 25, 2024 
 

Background 
 

The Executive Director of the Office of Professional Licensing and Certification (OPLC) adopted 

emergency rules effective December 14, 2023 to reduce the renewal fees in Plc 1002.04 for architect firm 

certificates of authority (COAs) and in Plc 1002.41 for professional engineering firm COAs due to the fees 

that were originally adopted being double what was in effect previously, which was not intended.  The 

Executive Director is now proposing to readopt the emergency rules as regular (10-year) rules to ensure 

that the correct fees remain in effect.  
 

No board members and no one from the public attended the public hearing held on April 16, 2024.  No 

written comments were received from any board members or other interested persons.  No comments were 

received from the Office of Legislative Services, Administrative rules.  
 

The OPLC made no revisions on its own initiative. 
 

 

 

 


